Natural Sciences Chairs Council

December 2, 2015
1:00pm – 3:00pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, B. Stanley, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, R. Smith, L. Lewis, P. Williams, D. Graham
1) Approval of minutes for November 18, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao announced that one of their students, Sean Ganther was recently accepted to the DDS Ph.D. program at UC San Francisco.
· Dr. Schultz reported that Department of Nursing has received final approval from the Board of Registered Nursing for the proposed 180 unit curricular change.
b. Announcements from administration
· The dean requested that the chairs send 2-3 line summaries of student success stories.

· Progress is being made on implementing the local equity issue for faculty this year. It appears that the focus is towards addressing equity issues for professors. 

· Q2S and programs at PDC were discussed at today’s deans’ meeting. 

· Equipment requests are due to the dean by December 4, 2015. 
· The Council of Chairs’ holiday luncheon will be at Rok N Fondue in Redlands on Friday, December 18 from 12-2pm. 
· The collection boxes are in place for the non-perishable food drive to help support the DEN. The boxes are located in kinesiology, mathematics, health science and the college office. Please bring in non-perishable food items to help the DEN provide food for students.
· The dean submitted a pre-proposal to the Howard Hughes Medical Institute.
· The dean reminded the chairs that small grants are available through the College of Business for inter-disciplinary programs. If interested, please contact Dr. Vipin Gupta.

· Topics discussed at the VP/Deans meeting were: the future of the honors program, super seniors, bottleneck courses, the new university website and enrollment capacity by department. A brief discussion followed.

3) Discussion Items:
a. Critical Information Literacy Resources for faculty (Barbara Quarton) – Ms. Quarton, coordinator of literacy instruction announced the following:
i. Over the past five years, she has been developing the critical information literacy program. The purpose of the program is to help students develop a critical consciousness about the information environment.
ii. All incoming students receive an orientation message from the library that provides an overview of the scholarly information environment. 

iii. Online tutorials and workshops are also available. 

iv. Course-support and by request instruction is made available to the faculty.
v. There is a Critical Information Literacy (CIL) grant available to support faculty in integrating critical information literacy into their courses. Support will include a $300 stipend to faculty who develop and implement a CIL assignment and its assessment for their spring 2016 course.

vi. Ms. Quarton then answered questions.

b. Development Update (Duke Graham) Mr. Graham reported the following:
i. The Petrucci Scholarship has been established. It is endowed at $100k for the chemistry department. 

ii. PAES Scholars from the first five years will be invited to attend the Scherba dinner and lecture taking place on April 28, 2016.
iii. He is submitting a proposal to Gilead Science Foundation for matching funds to purchase a Confocal Microscope for the Department of Biology.
iv. The DODs from across campus will be putting together mixers for CSUSB alumni. There will be one event per month for five months beginning in February 2016. The mixers will be held in Culver City, Rancho Cucamonga, Claremont, Downtown LA and Azusa.

c. Assessment update (Davida Fischman) – Dr. Fischman reported the following:

i. She met with the departments and got their feedback. It appears that Taskstream is not as helpful as it could be in meeting the needs of the departments. She then had conversations with Taskstream people for possible changes such as: customized reports, syllabi and the ability to collate information. 

ii. There is a new committee on campus for assessment; Janelle Gilbert is the chair of the committee. 

iii. They are looking into other software tools that may be more useful for the departments to use. Dr. Fischman would like the faculty to send her suggestions on what would be useful for them.
iv. There is an assessment meeting on Monday, December 7th from 2-3pm in BI-104.
d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported that as of today the college is at 98% of target for the winter quarter with 4036 FTES. He stated that the college should make target. The spring schedule build is done and the summer schedule build should begin sometime in January 2016. Dr. Williams recently attended a SOAR meeting and reported that next year there will be fewer SOAR sessions because some will be incorporated into the Coyote First Step program. The dates for Transfer SOAR are as follows: May 14, May 21, June 4, June 11, June 22 and the sixth date is TBD.
e. College goals – The dean announced that she has to submit five major goals for the next five years as part of her dean’s review. She would like to submit the college goals that the chairs collectively worked on. A discussion followed on what should be submitted.
f. Additional sections – The dean wants the chairs to start thinking about the possible inconsistencies in how departments ask for funding for additional class sections that have resulted from historical agreements. She would prefer that the requests be budget-based on the current year budget (rather than a past year).  Data will be provided that shows what additional class requests would look like under the proposed model. A discussion followed.
g. Personnel evaluations – In order to assist evaluators outside of the department it would be useful if department reviews contained more evaluative information reflecting disciplinary expertise. Currently some reports focus entirely on quantity, summarizing the activities in the FAR. A discussion followed.
4) Other: 
Office of Student Research – (Francesca Beer) – Dr. Beer gave and update on the Office of Student Research and is soliciting funding to be used by them. Currently, there are 1723 students being served. The majority of those being served are CNS students. Funding allows for peer research consultants and peer labs. It also funds a 10-week intensive summer research program. 
